
Meriden Police Department 
Internal Affairs Unit 

50 W. Main St. 
Meriden, CT  06451 

 
 

Contact: Det. Lt. Mark Walerysiak 
203-630-6339 

 
 

Public Information Release 
 

 
February 10, 2013      Case #13-1153 
 
 

DUAL UNTIMELY DEATHS 
 
 

On February 10, 2013, at about 11:00 a.m., officers were dispatched to 11 Webster St., 
Meriden, for a report of two deceased bodies in a motor vehicle that was located in the 
rear driveway of the home.  
 
Upon officers’ arrival, they found ambulance and fire personnel attending to one male 
and one female in the driver and passenger seats, respectively, of the vehicle. 
 
The male and female were each seen last night (Feb. 9) at about 9:30 p.m. before they 
went into the car to listen to some music. Although there were shoveled paths that 
allowed entrance into the sides of the vehicle, the rest of the car (hood, roof, trunk, front, 
and back) was covered with snow, and the windows were rolled up. At this time, the 
deaths appear to be the result of carbon monoxide poisoning, but that will not be 
confirmed until the Office of the Chief Medical Examiner releases its final report. 
 
It is also unclear at this time whether the deaths are the result of the snow covering the 
car or a mechanical malfunction. No foul play is believed to be involved. 
 
The two victims are a twenty-year-old male and an eighteen-year-old female who are 
known to each other. Both are from Meriden. Names are not being released at this time. 
 
The incident remains under investigation. 
 


